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Statement by the MANE-VU Board on EPA Natural Background Estimates

Recommendation from MANE-VU members to MANE-VU Class I States

MANE-VU recommends that states use the default method described in EPA’s guidance on calculating natural background visibility conditions in Mandatory Class I areas for initial regional haze planning efforts.  Further, the Board supports the MANE-VU Class I states’ use of these defaults, and recommends these defaults be refined if and when scientific data and alternative methods warrant a change in one or more of the default parameters and such a change would be economical and practical to implement, result in a significant change in the natural background goal, and not create inconsistencies elsewhere.  

Rationale

Consistent use of national guidance in developing regional haze SIPs will facilitate coordination with other Regional Planning Organizations and states and tribes outside MANE-VU whose emissions affect MANE-VU Class I Areas.

It is not generally agreed at this time what changes might be needed in the default method of calculating natural background visibility in order to reflect the most up-to-date scientific understanding of regional haze and visibility.  There are several recently completed and on-going research initiatives that may provide more information that may warrant a change in one or more aspects of the methods for calculating natural visibility, and MANE-VU intends to monitor these developments.  MANE-VU will coordinate with other Regional Planning Organizations in assessing the most appropriate changes to make in the method of calculating natural background visibility, if any.

Calculation of baseline and natural conditions is an important part of regional haze SIP development, but these values do not by themselves determine the amount of emissions reductions that will be required in regional haze SIPs.  Rather, the SIPs must require sufficient emissions reductions to make reasonable progress toward achieving natural visibility goals, and the determination of how much emissions must be reduced to make reasonable progress must consider other factors, such as cost, timing, energy, and the remaining useful life of facilities.

